
  

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Vision 
As partners in Catholic education and open to God’s 
presence, we pursue fullness of life for all. 

Mission 
At St Mary MacKillop College we are people who affirm the 
dignity of every person, who act with respect and 
compassion, who reverence relationships, who have hearts 
for generosity and forgiveness. 

We celebrate our Catholic identity. 
We respect the unique dignity, faith and gifts of each person. 
We value learning, aspiration and connectedness and we work 
together to create a positive future. 
 
 

 
 
Dear Parents, Guardians and Friends, 
 
At various stages in schools there are times when reviews are 
needed. In 2021, St Mary MacKillop College, as a school, will 
complete a cyclical School Improvement Review.  Prior to the 
review period, we are asked to complete surveys.  Last year many 
parents, staff and students completed the Enhancing Catholic 
School Identity surveys and later this year I will be asking everyone 
to complete a School Improvement Survey. This week it was my 
time to undergo a review.  As a Principal, I am required to complete 
two reviews during my contract.  My first review was completed in 
2017.  It is always difficult to be put under the microscope; however, 
I have felt affirmed and supported through the review and thank all 
parents, staff and students that contributed through the completion 
of a survey, or by attending an interview. 
 
Schools are always busy places, as we try and provide students 
with a variety of opportunities to excel. Recently we have had 
students compete in the Regional Swimming Carnival, the Science 
and Engineering Challenge and excursions in Year 9 History.  The 
students at each event are to be commended on their willingness to 
participate and the great way that they contributed and supported 
each other.  Each student set a wonderful example of what it means 
to be a St Mary MacKillop College student. 
 
Ash Wednesday liturgies were held in House groups this year.  I 
was fortunate to join Woods House. The Year 12 students led the 
liturgy where each student spoke clearly and the ashes were 
distributed in a peaceful and reflective manner. Congratulations to 
Woods House on a wonderful start to the Lenten season.  
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MARCH 
 
Fri 6th Year 11 Retreat 
 
Mon 9th  Public Holiday 
 
Thurs 12th  Year 7 & 10 

Vaccinations  
 
Thurs 12th  Year 11 & 12 Parent, 

Student & Teacher 
Interviews 

  4:00pm to 8:00pm 
 
Mon 16th  Clay Target Shooting 
 
Tues 17th  Year 7 TA, Student and 

Parent Interviews 
 3:45pm to 5:30pm 
 
Wed 18th  Year 7 Reflection Day 
 
Fri 20th   Whole School Formal 

Assembly 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

      

   FROM THE PRINCIPAL 



  

During Lent we often think about the things that we can give up, as a form of fasting or penance leading 
up to Easter.  Sometimes the harder challenge is to take something up, rather than giving up.  What 
might you do during the Lenten period that would benefit others?  The Good Kitchen on Tuesday 
evenings is always welcoming of volunteers.  Perhaps this is something that you would consider.  If you 
would like to know how to volunteer, please contact Gudrun Hiensch at  agoodkitchen@gmail.com. 
 
The Annual General Meeting for the School Advisory Council (SAC) will be held on Tuesday 24th March 
at 6:30pm.  We currently have a great team of parents on this committee, however there is room for 
more.  If you would like to be considered for a position on the SAC, please contact Miss Emma Webb, 
Personal Assistant to the Principal, on 03 5032 9771, or ewebb@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au. 
 
Regards 
Michelle Haeusler 
Principal 
 
 

 
 

 
Keeping track of the weather 
Over the last week or so we have seen great variations in temperatures, from hot and sunny to a day of 
rain. Whilst we welcome the rain for our land, this can be difficult as we are in Term 1 and so we have 
the Summer uniform. We ask that students continue to correctly wear the summer uniform. No student 
should be wearing the winter jacket or wearing a rugby jumper instead of their maroon jumper.  
 
Personal Grooming 
We have expectations regarding personal grooming at St Mary MacKillop College. A student asked me 
about our ‘rules’ today and my response was that we are a community that has set standards for the 
way we dress and present ourselves and we want to uphold these. Schools, groups, teams, 
organisations and businesses all have expectations about how their members or employees should 
present themselves.  
 
Our uniform policy is very clear about standards of grooming. 

• Hair should be neatly tied back if it touches the collar, this applies to all students. 
• Students should be clean shaven. 
• Only one simple earring (either a sleeper or plain stud) in each ear. 
• No facial piercings 
• Hair should be of a natural colour and not shaved below a No. 2 comb. 

 
Immunisations 
Next week we have Immunisations on Thursday. 
These are for our Year 7 and Year 10 students.  
 
Year 7 students will have the HPV Dose 1 and Year 
10 students will have the Meningococcal. 
Immunisation Cards have been sent home with 
students earlier in the year but if your student has 
misplaced the form, they can be sourced online and 
printed.  
 
More information is available at 
 https://www2.health.vic.gov.au/public-
health/immunisation  
 
Catherine Howison 
Deputy Principal 
 

FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 
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Senior School Information Session 
We are over halfway through Term 1, and what a busy first half of the term it has been already! On 
Monday 24th February I attended and presented at the Senior School Information Session for VCE and 
VCAL students. The panel format for the evening was most engaging. The panel consisted of a current 
Year 12 parent Karen Jobling, a senior teacher Damian Howison, our Director of Student Wellbeing 
Mandy McCallum, and myself. Suzy Haley, our Senior School Coordinator, was the MC for the evening 
and asked a range of questions of the panel. The panel offered a lot of useful advice for parents to 
support their child throughout their senior school years. The topics covered ranged from study skills to 
investigating options for study after secondary school. Many thanks to Suzy Haley and Tony Haley for 
organising this most informative evening. 
 
Teaching is a partnership between students, parents and teachers. We all play an important role in 
fostering and promoting a culture of excellence, and supporting our learners to ensure they achieve 
their personal excellence and flourish at school. Visible Learning Plus outlines five questions parents 
can ask their child about their learning. Take a moment each day to find out what your child has been 
learning at school using these questions: 
 

1. What did you learn today? How do you know? 
2. What was the learning challenge you worked on today? What did you learn from it? 
3. What feedback did you get from your teachers today and how did you use it? 
4. How did you go about your learning today? 
5. Did you make progress in your learning today? How do you know? 

 
There is a lot of advice I can give to our VCE/VCAL students to ensure they have a successful year. 
Throughout the year I will have the opportunity to share tips for success with our students.  
 
My top five tips are: 

• Be organised and develop a study schedule and routine. 
• Carefully read the feedback provided to you by your teachers for your assessment tasks. 
• Be an advocate for your learning. Remember your teachers are here to support you throughout 

your learning journey. If you have any problems with your studies, seek advice from your 
teachers sooner rather than later. 

• See challenges in your learning as positive and that you can overcome them through adopting a 
growth mindset and being resilient. 

• Balance your studies with involvement in extra-curricular activities. Brain breaks and time away 
from study to rest and recharge is important. 

 
During the evening I mentioned that the Domain Leaders have contributed to a booklet which contains 
useful strategies for parents to support their child through the VCE/VCAL years. This document has now 
been uploaded onto the Parent Access Module. 
 
Parent Access Module (PAM) 
We use the Simon Learning School Management Software. Within this software is the Parent Access 
Module (PAM). The great advantage of the PAM is that information and updates can be provided in real 
time. Some of the key features of PAM are: 

• Accessing information on your child’s attendance 
• Finding out your child’s learning progress through reading feedback from assessment tasks and 

semester reports 
• Downloading school documents 

 
If you experience difficulties accessing the PAM please contact the Front Office.  
 
 
 
 

TEACHING AND LEARNING 



  

 
 
 
Year 7 Learning Reflection – Charlotte Logan 
So my first year in high school seemed pretty nerve racking, but I’ve really enjoyed my year so far. So 
far this year has been pretty good. I have enjoyed the different subjects. I have made lots of new friends 
and can’t wait for the rest of the learning opportunities to come. I’ve really enjoyed making muffins in 
food technology with Miss Salvo, learning new words in Italian with Mrs Salvo, putting numbers into 
factor squares with Mr Howison and learning how to swim with Mr Joyce. I also enjoy some extra 
curricular activities like Seussical the musical and the Art committee. I can’t wait to see what St Mary 
MacKillop College sends my way next! 
 
2020 NAPLAN 
The National Assessment Program - Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) will again be held in May. 
Yesterday it was announced by the Hon James Merlino MP, Deputy Premier and Minister for Education, 
that this year students in Year 9 who excel in NAPLAN or significantly improve their results will be 
awarded a certificate. Further information on this new initiative can be found in the link below. 
 
https://www.premier.vic.gov.au/new-certificates-for-year-9-learning-growth-and-achievement/  
 
International Women’s Day 
Sunday 8th March is International 
Women’s Day. This year’s theme is 
‘EachforEqual’.  
 
The following is from the International 
Women’s Day website. ‘We can 
actively choose to challenge 
stereotypes, fight bias, broaden 
perceptions, improve situations and 
celebrate women's achievements’.  
 
I pray for all the women in our College 
community. May we all help to create a 
gender equal world. 
 
It seems like yesterday I was enjoying Christmas and now the season of Lent is upon us. The Lenten 
season offers us a wonderful opportunity for spiritual renewal. I hope during this season through prayer, 
fasting and almsgiving you are brought closer to God.  
 
After School Homework and Study Help in the Learning Resource Centre (Library) 
In an effort to assist students with their homework and develop sound study skills, the staff at St Mary 
MacKillop College have been rostered into the Learning Resource Centre every Monday – 
Wednesday from 3:30pm – 4:30pm. We strongly encourage students to utilise this excellent facility, 
where students can stay after school any day until 4:30pm (except Friday when the Learning 
Resource Centre closes at 4:00pm).  

 
Nathan Lane 
Deputy Principal: Teaching and Learning  

After School Homework and SAC Supervision 
Week Monday    Tuesday   Wednesday 

7 09/03 Public Holiday  Catherine Howison  Damian Howison 
8 16/03 Jane Alderuccio  Gibson Jim  Nathan Lane 
9 23/03 Mark Leary  Sheelagh Leary  Chris Joyce 

TEACHING AND LEARNING 
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What I learnt today at SMMC… 
I enjoy wandering around the school and visiting classes and seeing our students engaged in their 
learning. In each fortnightly newsletter I will include photos that showcase learning in ‘What I learnt 
today at SMMC…’ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TEACHING AND LEARNING 

Year 8 students learning basic stage directions 

Year 8 students creating mosaics 

Year 7 students making creatures in textiles 

Year 8 students starting the day with yoga led by Mrs 
Howison 

Year 8 students learning music Year 7 interclass ruckus ball game 



  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Parents,  
Teacher Advisor Interviews for parents/students of Year 7 will be held in the 

student’s homeroom on the following date and time: 
 

Tuesday 17th March  3:45pm – 5:30pm 
 

You can now book interviews through PAM at times that suit your family best. 
 

Login to  http://pam.mackillopsh.vic.edu.au/  and enter through Parent Teacher 
Interviews to make your booking. Select your student and the interview run 

titled ‘Year 7 TA Interviews’ then click on the homeroom (eg. Tenison 5, Woods 
4) and book your time. If there are two homeroom teachers for that homeroom, 
you must select the teacher who is allocated to interview your child – you will 

need to check with your child first. 
 

BOOKINGS OPEN:  Thursday 5th March at 9:30am 
BOOKINGS CLOSE:  Monday 16th March at 9:30am 

 
Parents who do not have access to the internet at home, at work, at a friend’s house or on 
their phones, can contact Front Reception on 5032 9771 from 10:00am Thursday 5th March 

onwards to make their bookings, or send a note to school with the approximate times 
required. Interviews are strictly of 20 minutes duration. 

 
Parents can change their interview bookings any time prior to the closing date by re-visiting 

PAM and changing the booking. Parents wishing to change their interview times after the 
closing date should contact the school. 

 
 

YEAR 7 TEACHER ADVISOR INTERVIEWS 

Dear Parents,  
Parent/Teacher/Student interviews for students in Years 11 and 12 

VCE/VET/VCAL in 2020 will be held in the Jubilee Centre on the following date 
and time: 

 

Thursday 12th March  4:00pm – 8:00pm 
 

You can now book interviews through PAM at times that suit your family best. 
 

Login to  http://pam.mackillopsh.vic.edu.au/  and enter through Parent Teacher 
Interviews to make your booking. Select Subject/Teacher and book your time.  
 
BOOKINGS OPEN:  Tuesday 3rd March at 9:30am 
BOOKINGS CLOSE:  Thursday 12th March at 9:30am 
 

Parents who do not have access to the internet at home, at work, at a friend’s house or on 
their phones, can contact Front Reception on 5032 9771 from 10:00am Tuesday 3rd March 

onwards to make their bookings, or send a note to school with the approximate times 
required. Interviews are strictly of 8 minutes duration. 

 

Parents can change their interview bookings any time prior to the closing date by re-visiting 
PAM and changing the booking. Parents wishing to change their interview times after the 

closing date should contact the school. 
 
 
 
 
 

YEAR 11 & 12 PARENT STUDENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS 

http://pam.mackillopsh.vic.edu.au/
http://pam.mackillopsh.vic.edu.au/


  

 
 
 
Victorian Careers Show 

Early in Term 2, we are planning an excursion for Year 11 students to attend 
the Victorian Careers Show at the Melbourne Showgrounds followed by a 
Victoria University campus tour.   
 
More information will be circulated to students and they will need to indicate 
their interest in attending. This is not a compulsory Pathways Excursion but a 
very worthwhile one.   
 

 
Many educational facilities offer fabulous opportunities for students during the school holiday break.  
These are fantastic days and past students have commented very positively of the benefits of attending 
days such as these.  Students and parents are encouraged to investigate the many workshops and 
sessions that will be held during the upcoming holidays. 
 
 
Experience Clever, La Trobe University Melbourne  
Experience Clever gives students a chance to spend one day as a Uni student while taking 
part in workshops, seminars and lectures. This event will be held at the Melbourne 
(Bundoora) campus on Friday, April 3rd. The Bendigo campus days will be early in July. 
Register at latrobe.edu.au/experience-clever    
 
La Trobe Bendigo Campus Talk and Tours    

Between Monday 30th March and Friday 3rd April, students and their families have an 
opportunity to enjoy a tour of the campus facilities with a student ambassador and have 
any course questions answered.   
Register at latrobe.edu.au/events/all/bendigo-campus-talk-and-tours-2020  
  

Explore Deakin University 
Students and families are invited to experience Deakin University through their Step on 
Campus program (any campus), which is a one hour tour where you can learn about courses 
and university life.   
Register at deakin.edu.au/about-deakin/events/step-on-campus  
 
 
Undergraduate Clinical Aptitude Test (UCAT) 

Students thinking about applying for Medicine or Dentistry/Oral 
Health courses in 2021 are required to sit the UCAT part of those 
course pre-requisites. The test helps Universities select 

applicants with appropriate abilities and professional behaviours required for new Doctors and Dentists.  
It is up to students to ensure they have checked course pre-requisites and if needed, registered by May 
11th to sit the test in July. More information is available at ucat.edu.au 
 
Army, Navy and Air Force Gap Year 
The Australian Defence Force Gap Year program provides an opportunity 
for students who are finishing Year 12 this year to experience military 
training and lifestyle whilst gaining new skills over their Gap Year.  
Applications are now open for a variety of roles – with some closing soon.  
Find out more or register your interest at 
https://www.defencejobs.gov.au/students-and-education/gap-year  
 
Sally Looney and Brenda Brady 
Pathways Team 
 
 

PATHWAYS / CAREERS 
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The Year 7 Roses Gap Camp proved to be a very successful and 
enjoyable camp for all involved. The students were provided with the 
opportunity to participate in a range of outdoor educational activities co-
ordinated by qualified staff. These activities included Flying Fox, Pamper 
Pole, Giant Swing, Crate Stack, Vertical High Ropes Climbing, Canoeing, 
Bushwalking and a Low Ropes Course. 
 
The Giant Swing was the most popular activity with most of the students. 
Classmates were able to pull them up to their preferred height (up to 
19m) before the countdown and release sends them flying! The Flying 
Fox was another big highlight with an exciting ride to the other end 100m 
long zip line after leaping off the tower. 
 
Also known as a “Leap of Faith”, the Pamper Pole required the students 
to demonstrate all of their focus and confidence as they scaled the pole, 
balanced on top, and leaped out into the air to reach for the suspended 
ball. A true test for the mind and the nerves! Canoeing in the Roses Gap 
Camp Lake was also popular, as the students were able to 
get the chance to participate in races, raft-ups, and games. 
 
Overall, the students should be congratulated on their 
participation in the activities and the excellent way they 
represented St Mary MacKillop College. The staff who 
attended (Mr Murphy, Mr Wood, Mrs McCallum, Mrs Gomez, 
Mrs Leary, Mrs Op’t Hoog, Mrs Henderson, Ros McKenzie 
and Kim Mai) must also be thanked on their excellent 
organisation and effort they put in to make sure the camp ran 
so smoothly.  
 
Damien Hirst                                                                                                                                          
Transition Coordinator 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

YEAR 7 CAMP 



  

 
 
 
On Tuesday 25th February, a strong swimming team competed against Swan Hill, Cohuna and Kerang 
Secondary Colleges. The students performed fantastically well all day, winning the majority of events, 
both individual and team as well as representing the College with pride and enthusiasm. 
 
Every student is to be congratulated on the manner in which they competed, their excellent behaviour 
and for wearing their College PE uniform so well. Many thanks to Mr and Mrs Crow for supervising the 
students and to the many parents of our students who turned up to watch and support. Your help is 
always greatly appreciated. 
 
Overall results 
1st place:  St Mary MacKillop College   807pts 
2nd place:  Swan Hill College    375pts 
3rd place:  Kerang Secondary College   247pts 
4th place:  Cohuna Secondary College  154pts 
 
Age Champions 
Congratulations to the following students who won age champion in their age division. 

Age Group Name Individual Points 

14yr boys Callan Jager 16 

14yr girls Eliza Everett 28 

15yr boys Nathan Louw 38 

15yr girls Brehana Hodgson 32 

16yr girls Alivia Andrews 32 

17yr boys Hayden Everett 40 

17yr girls Eva Maria Wong Chon Lew 30 

20yr boys Corey Grey 20 
 
New Records 
Congratulations to the Junior Boys Medley Relay Team who have set a new record in a time of 
2:22.80min.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

If you are a valid means tested concession card holder or a temporary foster parent you may be eligible 
to apply for the Camp, Sports & Excursions Fund (CSEF). Cards are to be current as of 29 January 
2020 or 14 April 2020. 
 
The allowance of $225 (for eligible secondary school students) will be paid to the school to use towards 
expenses relating to camps, excursions or sporting activities for the benefit of your child. As part of the 
Victorian Government’s commitment to breaking the link between a student’s background and their 
outcomes, the CSEF helps ensure that no student will miss out on the opportunity to join their 
classmates for important, educational and fun activities that exist beyond the classroom.  
 
For more information, or to request an application form please contact the Front Office on 03 5032 
9771. Applications must be signed and returned to the Front Office as soon as possible.  
 

SWAN HILL REGION SWIMMING 
 

CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSIONS FUND 



  

 
 
 
On the 26th and 27th of February, Year 9 History classes went on an 
excursion to the Pioneer Settlement. We have been studying the 
Industrial Revolution in class, where we have learnt how it has shaped 
today's society. For our first activity, we had an Indigenous relative 
explain to us the way in which they hunted, cooked and the traditions 
they followed.  
 
We then walked around to focus on the Agricultural Revolution, we saw 
some of the old farming techniques they used. Some of those 
techniques included using horses as “motors” for tractors, where they 
pulled the machinery.  Another interesting fact told to us was that a 
tractor was brought in from America to trial against a horse in the 
measuring of how the job could be done quicker - the horse won! 
 
Brydi Lewis  
Year 9 Student  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

YEAR 9 HISTORY EXCURSION 



  

 
 
 
On Thursday 27th February a group of Year 9 and 10 students had 
the privilege of attending the Science and Engineering Challenge 
at the Grain Shed hosted by the Murray Mallee LLEN. The aim of 
the program is to challenge student’s perception of science and 
engineering and experience aspects of those fields that they 
normally would not encounter in a school environment. 
 
Throughout the day we had an opportunity to participate in 
numerous different STEM based activities and challenges. There 
was one full day activity (The Bridge) and many half day activities, 
some of which included Stringways, Helter Skelter Shelter, 
Grasping at Straws, Future Power and more. 
 
It was a great experience for us, and 
our MacKillop Team came away with 
the win!  
 
We would encourage next year’s Year 9 
and 10 students to think about giving it 
a go! Thank you to Mrs Clark, Mr 
Waterson, Mrs Cumming and Mal for 
organising and taking us.  
 
Samantha Mullan 
Year 10 Student 
 
 
 

SCIENCE AND ENGINEERING CHALLENGE 



  

 
 
Year 7 & 8 Wellbeing 
The Year 7 and 8 Wellbeing classes have commenced the year with some 
get to know and you and team-building activities. This has been a great 
way for the students to get to know a little bit of information about each 
other as they settle into the year.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Seasons For Growth 
Seasons for Growth is an innovative grief and loss program that uses the imagery of the seasons to 
illustrate the experience of grief, this program is facilitated each year by Jose Rovere and Leonie 
Gleeson from our Wellbeing Department.  It aims to strengthen the social and emotional wellbeing of 
children and young people who are dealing with significant life changes such as: 

• Loss of someone or something they love 
• Parents and families’ separation 
• Moving to a new place 
• Impact of illness 
• Family work-life changes 

 
Seasons for Growth provides the support and space for young people to: 

• Learn about how different people respond to change, loss and grief. 
• Understand that it is normal to experience a range of grief reactions. 
• Explore new approaches to dealing with change, loss and grief in their lives. 
• Build communication, decision making and problem solving skills. 
• Participate in a supportive network of peers and adults. 
• Integrate their new learning into their relationships with family, friends and others. 

 
If you feel that your child would benefit from this program in any way, please contact Jose Rovere on 
5032 9771 or email her at jrovere@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au. 
 
Mandy McCallum 
Director of Wellbeing 
 
 
 
 
Do you know of any young people (12-25) or groups of young people that deserve recognition?  
 
Nominations for the NOVO Youth Awards are closing on Monday 9th March 

• Young Achiever 
• Young Leader  
• Young Neighbour  
• Young Performer  
• Young Scholar  
• Young Sportsperson  
• Young Visual Artist  
• NOVO Awards – The NOVO Award will be given to a group (80% of members must be between 

the ages of 12-25) who is striving to make a positive difference in the community. 
 
Follow the link to nominate! https://youth.swanhill.vic.gov.au/awards/ 

WELLBEING 

FINAL CALL FOR NOMINATIONS 
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The Secondary School Vaccine Program offers free vaccinations to Year 7 and 10 students. These 
vaccines provide protection against:  

• Diphtheria, tetanus and whooping cough (pertussis) one dose for year 7 students 
• Human Papillomavirus (HPV) – two doses for year 7 students 
• Meningococcal A,C,W,Y – one dose for year 10 students  

 
Parents/guardians of Year 7 and 10 students should look out for the vaccine consent card booklet 
coming home from school with your child. You need to read the information, complete and return the 
card regardless of whether your child is being vaccinated at school. 
 

Vaccinations for Year 7 & 10 students will be held at St Mary MacKillop College on  
Thursday 12th March. 

 
The Swan Hill Rural City Council immunisation service may contact you about the Secondary School 
Vaccine Program. Schools are authorised to provide basic parent/guardian contact details to local 
councils for this purpose. Contact the school by 28 February each year if you do not want your contact 
details given to the Swan Hill Rural City Council immunisation service.  

• To learn more about the Secondary School Vaccine Program, the vaccines, the diseases they 
protect against, or how you can prepare your child for vaccination, go to - 
https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/healthyliving/immunisation-in-secondary- schools  

 
Additionally, the Commonwealth government is funding vaccinations for all children under 20 years of 
age who missed any scheduled vaccines, including a catch up program for Meningococcal ACWY 
vaccine for adolescents aged 15-19 years of age who have not already received the vaccine in school. 
If students have missed vaccines, either in childhood or adolescence, and require catch-up vaccines, 
they should speak with their immunisation provider. (i.e. local council or GP). 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SECONDARY SCHOOL VACCINATIONS 
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ST MARY MACKILLOP COLLEGE TEACHERS 

Jane Alderuccio Jaclyn Clark Laura Crow Luke Crow 
jalderuccio@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au jclark@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au lcrow@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au lucrow@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au 

Jessica Curtis Ebony Dalton Emma Doherty Francesca Gomez 
     jcurtis@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au       edalton@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au    edoherty@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au fgomez@mackil lopsh.vic.edu.au 

Ebonee Gurnett Michelle Haeusler Suzy Haley Tony Haley 
egurnett@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au mhaeusler@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au shaley@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au thaley@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au 

Talia Henderson Geoff Hickmott Damien Hirst Catherine Howison 
thenderson@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au ghickmott@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au dhirst@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au chowison@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au 

Damian Howison Gibson Jim 
 

Chris Joyce Nathan Lane 
  dhowison@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au gjim@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au cjoyce@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au nlane@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au

Mark Leary 
 

Sheelagh Leary Sally Looney 
 

Mandy McCallum 
mleary@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au sleary@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au       slooney@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au mmcallum@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au 
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Jesse McDonald Joel Murphy Nella O’Brien Sally Op’t Hoog 
jemcdonald@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au jmurphy@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au nobrien@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au sopthoog@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au 

Lori Rogers Jennifer Salvo Maria Salvo Lyndal Robinson 
lrobinson@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au lrogers@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au jsalvo@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au msalvo@mackillopsh.vic.edu.au 
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Breast screening—finding cancer 
early could save your life
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available 
13 14 50 

BreastScreen Victoria 
acknowledges the support  
of the Victorian Government.

Takes 10 minutes No need for  
doctor’s referral

With a female 
radiographer

Available near you  
throughout Victoria

Free

Over 50? Visit BreastScreen Victoria’s Mobile Screening Service:

Book at breastscreen.org.au or call 13 20 50

6 April – 26 June 2020
Curlewis St Car Park

(next to Senior Citizens Centre)
SWAN HILL
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